From: bassam samano

To: Dana McCarthy
Subject: Public Comments for the Village Board Meeting September 12th
Date: Tuesday, September 12, 2023 9:00:30 AM

I 'am a Long Grove resident living off of Schaeffer Road. The cars speed down the road to get to Checker Road.
Even trying to take a right from Richmond Lane to Schaeffer Road is dangerous as they are driving so fast.

Heading East on Checker Road the cars follow so close to my bumper because I’m trying to drive the speed limit.
One incident a car passed me on the right.

I believe all the traffic cutting through is becoming a danger for the children, school buses, other vehicles.
I would like to see something done.
Thank you.

Sam and Barbara Samano

Sent from my iPhone
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